
 

MEDIA RESPONSE 

SUBJECT: NON-PAYMENT OF KAZIA ENGINEERING 

The banking details of Kazia Engineering changed and in accordance with Treasury 

regulations; it is the responsibility of the service providers to ensure that their details are 

immediately updated on the Central Supplier Database. Approximately a week ago the 

department informed the Management of Kazia Engineering and they confirmed that 

they are working on the verification of their new banking details. In addition to this Kazia 

Engineering deleted their profile from the system and submitted their new information to 

Treasury. The department is not involved and does not play a role in the registration 

process itself. 
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